Fact Sheet

Senate Bill 1401 (Simitian) 

Traumatic Brain Injury and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder Outreach Programs
Summary:

Senate Bill 1401 would require the California Department of Veterans Affairs (CDVA) and the California National Guard to develop and implement outreach programs for Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD).  The programs established by the bill would inform veterans, of the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan, on the possible impacts of TBI and PTSD as well as the right to health services provided by the VA.
What the bill does:

Federal law allows for active members of the Armed Force, reservists and Veterans of the Armed Forces, including members of the California National Guard access to fully covered and paid for health care for five years after active duty.  Screening for and treatment of TBI and PTSD are covered under that comprehensive plan.  Under current Post Deployment Health Assessment (PDHA) procedures all services members are surveyed for the potential exposure to events that may cause TBI or PTSD both at post deployment and 90 days there after.  High risk TBI candidates are channeled to a follow up medical screening.
The bill requires CDVA and California National Guard to develop programs to assist veterans, of the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan, to obtain an appropriate health screening for both TBI and PTSD.  The bill would also require the programs to inform veterans of the causes and potential impacts of TBI and PTSD.
TBI is a medical condition that can temporarily or permanently impair ones cognitive skills interfere with emotional well being and diminish physical abilities.  There are three classifications of TBI mild, moderate and severe.  Severe and moderate cases of TBI are relatively easy to diagnose but individuals with mild cases can be very hard to identify.  The exact proportion of troops returning from Iraq and Afghanistan with mild TBI is not known, but has most recently been estimated to be on the order of one in five.
The epidemiology of mild TBI is poorly understood, and there is a great deal of overlap with other mental health disorders.  Current research would indicate two points that are significant to the requirements of the bill.  First the condition that is currently defined as mild TB contributes to the incidences of Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD).  Second the negative health effects of both TBI and PTSD get worse over time if untreated.
Due to the delayed onset of both TBI and PTSD, a regular and ongoing awareness program is necessary.  This bill will establish those avenues of outreach and will be another tool to prevent our services members from slipping through the cracks.
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